
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to a new academic year. It’s wonderful to see all of the children 
return bringing their vibrancy to our school. We also welcomed the new children in 
Reception as part of our school and parish family and are looking forward to seeing 
them grow in many ways. Your child’s class teacher will upload a video of            
introduction onto It’s Learning and a topic letter will be sent out, outlining what 
the children will be studying this term, next week.  It has been a turbulent     
eighteen months, one that we would not have expected, and everyone has been   
affected in some way. We are very aware of this and we as a school community are 
determined that we support our young children having been through these         
unsettled times. We look forward to continuing to work in partnership with you in 
the development of your child academically, spiritually and socially. 

 

Prayers 

You were informed earlier this week that Miss 
McGuiggan became unwell over the summer holidays 
and is  currently in hospital receiving the care that she 
needs. Thank you for your kind messages wishing her 
well. I ask that you continue to keep Miss McGuiggan in 
your prayers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev Paschal Uche 

We were delighted to welcome Rev Paschal to Holy Cross today who spoke 
with Year 6 about his call to vocation and how we can make a difference 
through helping others. Ten years ago, Paschal Uche greeted Pope         
Benedict XVI on the steps of Westminster Cathedral during the Papal   
Visit, on behalf of the UK’s Catholic youth. He impressed all those who 
heard him, including Pope Benedict himself. A decade later, Paschal was 
ordained a priest by Bishop Alan Williams sm. 

Paschal is a familiar face to many in the Diocese and was a member of 
Brentwood Catholic Youth Service before beginning to train for the 
priesthood at St Mary’s, Oscott. We thank him for being generous with his 
time in speaking to our children today. 
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Geography Quality Mark 

I am delighted to inform you that Holy Cross has been awarded the Silver Primary         
Geography Quality Mark by the Geography Association. The Primary Quality Mark         
recognises quality and progress in geography leadership, curriculum development, teaching 
and learning. Thank you to Mrs Smith who led on this for her dedication with her Geography Team to achieve 
this accolade. 

Senior School Applications 

The application period for admission to Year 7 in secondary schools for September 2022 opened today, 10th   
September 2021. The closing date in which applications must be made by is 31st October 2021. 

From today, parents/carers of current Year 6 Essex resident children will be able to make their applications 
using the website www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.  

COVID-19 & Outbreak Plan 

Along with everyone else, I had really hoped that we would not be talking about Covid precautions in the       
autumn term of 2021, however we must remain vigilant. The way that we must now respond in school is very 
different to what was done previously and requires quite a mind-shift. If a positive case is identified in a 
class, NHS Test & Trace conduct the contact tracing. If there are a number of confirmed cases in a class 
then a series of increased control measures will be put in place. This may include a staggered start and end to 
the day for that class. A class will only be sent home as a very last resort. Please find a flowchart below which   
illustrates the self-isolation and testing guidance for children. 



What a week of sunshine it has been!  

Most classes have been outside this week for their first Forest school session. There have already been some 
wonderful findings and areas set up by the children. 

This year, as every child will be participating in Forest school, there will many opportunities for bug hunting, 
pond dipping, den building, fire lighting, using tools safely but most importantly being outside in the fresh air 
and immersing themselves in nature.  

Most children have wellies in school now but for the few who still need them, please feel free to help yourself 
to the boots outside school. Please remember that children need their legs covered in Forest school at all 
times so they need to be wearing either tights, trousers, or preferably have an old pair to be kept in school 
that can be changed into.  

Thank you. 
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1DG 98% 

1S 97% 

2HD 99% 

2PT 98% 

3N 98% 

3R 98% 

4C 98% 

4E 97% 

5G 99% 

5S 97% 

6CN 97% 

6E 96% 

The winner of the KS1 Attendance Award are 2HD attaining 99% attendance. 
Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 5G, achieving 99%. 
Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and makes a huge        
difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 8:40am until 8.50am. Any 
child not in their class by 9.00am will receive a late mark.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child displays any 
COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative PCR test before they may attend 
school. There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are 
well enough to come in.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We need full 
details of why your child is unable to attend school. We are        
frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their child is 
absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 

 Compassion 

  - kindness, service of neighbour 

“When the Lord saw her, he had compassion for 
her.” (7:13), Good Samaritan (10:36) 

 

 Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values  certificate this week. 

 1D: Sophie Doyle    1S: Blake Leagas   

 2HD: Harry Tupper    2PT: Jackson Pavelin 

 3N:  Stevie Ginn     3R: Julia Czarny  

 4C: Rhianna Joy Hombre   4E: Aurora Milciute-Blynovas  

 5G:  Ellice Osei-Flint    5S: Katie Johns   

 6CN:  Evan Lentz     6E: Mitchell To 

   



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for 12 September, Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time: Mark 8:27-35   

Jesus is journeying to Jerusalem and to the Cross.  En-route, he stops to ask his followers a key 

question: ‘who do people say I am?’ Then, ‘who do you say I am?’ Today, Jesus is asking me, directly, 

the same question. What is my own response going to be?  

 

The life, death and resurrection of Christ, the Messiah – what does this mean for me? For those 

suffering in the world today? For the misunderstood, the rejected, the overlooked, the oppressed, 

for those whose lives are being cut short even as I am praying this reflection? In my daily life, how 

am I challenged to think as God thinks and not as the world thinks; not as I would like to think?  

 

I might, now, ask of myself a question. Who do I say I am? What kind of follower am I? How am I 

being called to renounce myself and take up my daily cross? To support others in the carrying of 

their crosses and even, through loving self-sacrifice, to put the life of another before my own?   

Lord, you are the Christ, and for you this meant generous service and loving renunciation. Help 

me to follow you willingly through faith expressed in good works. Amen.  

“'But you', Jesus asked ‘who do you say I am?'”   

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
Today, in the tragedy of a #pandemic, in the face of the many false securities 
that have now crumbled, in the face of so many hopes betrayed, in the sense of 
abandonment that weighs upon our hearts, Jesus says to each one of us: 
“Courage, open your heart to my love”  











Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Menu Week 1           Diary Dates 

Happy Birthday this and next week to…  

Isla Kent, Vienna-Baye Maycock, Ena Bulmuo, Casey Okpanachi,      
Clara Stewart, Dominic Annobil. 

Merit Certificates: 

  

1D:  Roman Kelly, for his fantastic effort with his writing 

1S:  Luka Yamgoue, for being an example for everyone to follow in class  

2HD:  Anayah Arbuah, for making a great start in 2HD. Well done!  

2PT:   Isabella  Tyson, for a fantastic start to 2PT  

3N:  Jeremy Cox, for an exceptional attitude to learning 

3R:  Leah Stopplecamp, for great effort all week and supporting other children in class  

4C:  Ethan Smith, for showing amazing imagination in literacy   

4E:  Rashida Adjei, for settling in so well to your new class and school 

5G:  Rochelle Nyarko-Mensah and Kayden Messer, for settling in and trying their very best in all the 
  activities planned. 

5S:  Elizabeth Kingston Hyde, for a fantastic start in 5S and trying her best in all lessons 

6CN:  Gabriel Esposito, for an excellent start to the year and settling in so well 

6E:  Alana Cox, for great work in science  

 

Monday 13th September 

Year 6 Visit to St Marks 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 14th September 

 

Wednesday 15th September 

Years 2 & 3 Karate 3:10 - 4:10 

Friday 3rd September 

5S Trip to Gibberd Garden 

Thursday 16th September 

Years 4,5 & 6 Karate 3:15 - 4:15 


